

June 13, 2025

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

Pursuant to G.L.c. 53, §18A, I transmit for your approval a citizen petition entitled "In the interest of accountability, transparency, accessibility, and fiscal responsibility, should the city of Boston establish an independent municipal Inspector General to provide governmental oversight" (the "Petition") for the placement of a local nonbinding public opinion advisory question on the ballot of the next regular municipal election, which will occur on November 4, 2025. The Petition, includes the signatures of at least ten registered voters of the City of Boston (the "City") as required by statute. Following examination the Petition has been deemed sufficient by the Board of Election Commissioners.

Sincerely,

Eneida D. Tavares, Chair Board Election Commissioners

Enclosures